THE MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY OF THE TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH FAYETTE
AGENDA
Meeting of May 5, 2022
Approval of Minutes from April 7, 2022 meeting
Public Comment:  ALCOSAN representatives Joe Day and Julia Spicher 
Field Operations Report 

· Review monthly field report for April.
· PLC Replacement work at the Chartiers Creek Pump Station as performed by KLH Engineers.  Still working on operational modifications. 
· Ground restoration work was performed by MATSF at location of previous backflow preventor installation at 101 Pinewood Drive and at one installed for a resident on Railroad Street.

· Discuss proposed area of focus for sewer lining in 2022. 
Administrative Report: 

· A new round of delinquency notifications was initiated in late April. Initial delinquency notices were mailed out to 307 customers plus 68 copies to owners on April 28th .  Door postings will not occur until the first week of June. 
· Signature stamps for Board members are now in hand and were used to update information required by PNC Bank.   Resolution 215 pertaining to the use of signature stamps as prepared and reviewed in draft form last month was modified per discussion at that meeting and is now ready for adoption. 
· Office and field participated in the Clean up day Wednesday 27, 2022 held by the Township.  

· Muni-Link reported an Annual Price Adjustment will take place on the next bill cycle. We currently pay $2,384.92 and next month’s bill will be $2,504.17.  The increase will be an extra $119.25. 
·  Planning Module update comments were provided for the proposed 416-unit Apex Newbury apartment complex to be located along Oakridge Road.  Preliminary plans have been submitted to South Fayette Township for an upcoming Planning Commission meeting.  MATSF will provide comments.

· Managing Director provided comments on revisions to The Piazza pertaining to proposed building #7 location. Burns and Scalo acquired the former Texaco property allowing for use of that property as part of the overall Piazza complex.  
Engineer’s Report 
· Stonegate Development
· Fryes Lane Sewer Extension project status
· Hastings Phase 3.3 
Solicitor’s Report:    
Old Business:   
· As directed at last month’s board meeting, the Managing Director submitted a letter to state legislative representatives to oppose SB 597. Copies were also sent to ALCOSAN and PMAA.
· A meeting was held on April 27th with developer representatives for the Newbury Market complex to discuss potential for a future peak flow wastewater detention tank.  Various options were discussed along with pertinent timing issues.  
New Business:   
Meetings, Conferences and Training:

· Personnel committee and select MATSF staff interviewed potential candidates for the Collection System field position on April 12th.
· Managing Director met with Solicitor and John Mowry regarding various issues to be finalized with ALCOSAN regarding the transfer of Robinson Run facilities. Subsequent phone conversation to include Kevin Brett from LSSE representing North Fayette Twp.
· Managing Director is actively participating in monthly 3RWW meetings at Greentree Borough pertaining to municipal Consent Order compliance.  Nick Goettman also attended on of those meetings dealing with a presentation by Duke’s on flow isolation meters.
· PMAA Conference is scheduled for September 11th through 14th at Erie Bayfront Convention Center.
Approval of Bills: 


Bills – April 2022
Checks

ACH Payments

Credit Card Purchases


Financial Statements:
Executive Session (if required)
Adjournment

